

City of Peterborough 500 George Street North Peterborough, ON, K9H 3R9 peterborough.ca | 1-855-738-3755

City Clerk's Office Phone - 705-742-7777 Ext. 1799 Fax - 705-742-4138 E-mail - clerk@peterborough.ca

July 14, 2021

Dear Ms. Schulz

Re: Request for Information under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Clerk's File: FOI 21-056

This is in response to the request made under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, for all records described as:

Names or positions of anyone the City provided free parking spots/stalls/passes to in 2020. For example, All City councilors – received a pass to park for free at the City's parkade and a pass to park at metered parking without charge. Chief of Police – received a pass to park for free at the City's parkade. Fire Chief – received a pass to park for free at a city parking lot.

A search has been made of our corporate records and I regret to inform you that no record as described above exists. Further to Ryan Matheson's attempt to contact you by phone on July 5th and July 14th and email on July 5th, we have attempted to contact you to clarify your request in the hope of assisting you with your request.

I am responsible for this decision regarding access to information. You may ask for a review of this decision within 30 days of receiving this letter by writing to: The Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario, 2 Bloor Street West, Suite 1400, Toronto, Ontario, M4W 1A8, Tel. 1-800-387-0073.



If you decide to request a review of this decision, please provide the Commissioner's office with the following information: the file number listed at the beginning of this letter; a copy of this decision letter and a copy of the original request for information sent to our institution.

In addition, you must send the appeal fee to the Commissioner's office. If your request was for your personal information, the appeal fee is \$10.00. The appeal fee for all other requests for information is \$25.00. Please include the fee with your letter of appeal. Appeal fees should be in the form of either a cheque or money order, payable to the Minister of Finance.

Yours sincerely,

John Kennedy

City Clerk and Freedom of Information Officer